
 
 

 

 
 
Good afternoon,  

As the Minister of Education announced on Sunday, the province is working to re-open select child 

care program(s) for employees in essential services.  As a way to keep everyone up to date and 

address need, the Simcoe County Child and Community Services Department has created a survey 

to identify need and in which areas of the County.   If you are experiencing child care requirements at 

this time, please take a few minutes to complete the survey.   

The survey can be accessed by following this link: https://survey.simcoe.ca/surveys/emergency-child-

care-needs-assessment-survey 

We are encouraging everyone to complete the survey as soon as possible.  They will be calculating 

the initial responses at the end of the day tomorrow, however, the survey link will remain active so 

that they can continue to monitor changing needs.  

They will also be sharing information regarding the possibility of child care facilities opening, the 

process for application and any other items related to that.  I will continue to communicate that 

information through Wellness communications as they arise.  

 

Thank you 

 

Liz 

 

Liz Everett 
Employee Wellness Coordinator 
Recreation Therapist,  R/TRO 
Occupational Health, Wellness & Safety 
Waypoint Centre for Mental Health Care 
Advancing Understanding. Improving Lives. 
500 Church St. Penetang, ON L9M 1G3 
(705) 549 3181 ext. 2102 
Fax (705) 549 1451 
leverett@waypointcentre.ca 

 

  
 

" You can learn more from a person in an hour of play than in a lifetime of conversation"  - 

Plato 
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